Humboldt City Council Meeting Minutes 
The Humboldt City Council met in regular session on Tuesday, December 20, 2016 at Humboldt City Hall. Mayor Allen Schmeichel called the meeting to order at 7pm with the following members present for roll call: Adam Lund, Ritchy Griepp, Theresa Muth and Heather VanZee. Amanda Siemonsma was present for city personnel. Leslie Mastroianni from SECOG and Jon Fischer from STOCKWELL were also present. 
A motion to approve the agenda was made by VanZee and seconded by Muth. Motion carried.

A motion to approve the minutes from the November 28th meeting was made by Muth and seconded by Griepp. Motion carried.

A motion to approve the minutes from the December 12th meeting was made by Muth and seconded by Griepp. Lund, Schmeichel, Muth and Griepp voted aye and VanZee abstained. Motion carried.


Short open discussion was held on the future of City Hall. More discussion will be held at the next meeting. 

New Business: Mastroianni and Fischer were present for the public hearing to discuss the application Humboldt is submitting to DENR to assist in financing with the water meter replacements. Mastroianni submitted a cost classification to the board laying out the estimated costs of the project plus engineering, administration fees and construction in which the estimate that was submitted to DENR was based upon. Fischer presented to the board Stockwell’s involvement in the construction and engineering cost along with his role in submitting the letters for the facility plan to DENR.  After some discussion, a motion was made by Schmeichel to approve and adopt Resolution #16-10: RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING AN APPLICATION FOR FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE, AUTHORIZING THE EXECUTION AND SUBMITTAL OF THE APPLICATION, AND DESIGNATING AN AUTHORIZED REPRESENTATIVE TO CERTIFY AND SIGN PAYMENT REQUESTS. The motion was seconded by Griepp. Motion carried with all members voting aye. 
Executive Session: On a motion by Lund and a second from Muth, the council entered into executive session at 7:24pm for reviewing personnel salaries. Motion carried. Siemonsma, Mastroianni and Fischer left the meeting. The council exited executive session at 7:59pm on a motion by Lund and second from Muth. Motion carried. No motions were made as a result of executive session. 
With no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00pm on a motion by VanZee and a second from Lund. 
ATTEST:
Amanda Siemonsma
City Finance Officer

